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STACKPOLE AND CASTLEMARTIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

4 WINDSOR MEAD, WINDSOR ROAD, BOSHERSTON, PEMBROKE, PEMBROKESHIRE.SA71 

5DW 

TEL 07508254018 

rosiex65@hotmail.co.uk 

Minutes of the meeting of Stackpole and Castlemartin Community Council held at Castlemartin 

Community Hall on Monday, May 9th 2022, at 7.30pm.  

Update on current issues 

 

1. Sustainable Freshwater west – The councillors aske dthe clerk to arrange a date for them 
to meet with Stuart Berry of PLANED to discuss the sustainable Freshwater West project. 

2. Stackpole VC School- The item relating to Stackpole VC School will be discussed at the 
next services meeting.  There was no further update at the time of the meeting.   

3. St. Twynnells Bus Shelter –. The council is still awaiting feedback from Helen McLeod-
Baikie as to the whether the bus shelter can be passed to the community council on a 
peppercorn rent.  The councillors asked  the clerk to contact Helen McLeod-Baikie for an 
update on the matter. 

4. Parking Freshwater West, Bosherston, Stackpole Quay – The councillors asked the clerk 
to contact Mark Owen of Pembrokeshire County Council and Jonathan Hughes-Tegrin Jones 
of the National Park to arrange a joint meeting to discuss the parking issues.  There was no 
further update at the time of the meeting. 

5. Stackpole Church Hall – The vestry are advertising for a new vicar.  At the time of the 

meeting there was no further update. 

6. Notice Board Stackpole – Councillor Haydn Garlick will reinstate the noticeboard in the 

current location outside the former Stackpole VC School.  There was no further update at the 

time of the meeting. 

7. Thorn Chapel sign – The councillors asked the clerk to make enquires with Pembrokeshire 

County Council in relation to having improved signage in relation to excessive traffic looking 

for the Green Bridge of Wales up Thorne Chapel Road. A new sign has been erected, 

residents are requesting another sign further back and also requesting a sign to say when 

the army is firing that stack rocks is also closed. Councillor Alderman has spoken to Steve 

Harries of Castlemartin Army Camp and requested a sign stating firing occurring no access 

to the Green Bridge of Wales.  Councillor Alderman has requested that Castlemartin Army 

camp install new signage to show when firing is occurring that the road will be closed. 

8. Clerk CILCA Course – The clerk is working through Level Two assignments.  

9. Passing places Bosherston, Freshwater East and Valast Hill - There are passing places 

from Valast Hill to St.  Petrox however the passing places at Stackpole Quay need to be dug 

out.  This discussion will be incorporated with point 3 when the meeting is arranged.  At the 

time of the meeting there was no further update. 

10. Bosherston Street Lighting – There is an issue with the post outside Windsor House                           

therefore at the time of the meeting that light remains unrepaired. 

11. Chapel Hill Slow Sign - The Community Councillors asked the clerk to request a slow sign 

at both entrance and exit of Chapel Hill going down and back up.  The request has now been 
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passed to Mel Evans of Pembrokeshire County Council. There was no further update at the 

time of the meeting. 

12. Road drop at Café Mor – There is a serious road drop at café Mor in Freshwater West the 
clerk has reported the matter to Pembrokeshire County Council.  At the time of the meeting 
the drop has not been repaired. 

13. Bosherston Speed limit – The councillors asked the clerk to contact Pembrokeshire County 

Council and request a 30mph from the church bungalow to the village. Claire Williams of 

Pembrokeshire County Council is organising the speed checks are required in Bosherston 

and Stackpole. 

14.  Warren Cross sign – The sign at Warren Cross to St. Twynnells is missing the councillors 
asked the clerk chase the matter up with Pembrokeshire County Council.  The matter has 
now been passed to Emrys Llewelyn of PCC who has ordered a new direction sign to St.  
Twynnells.  The sign has yet to be replaced. 

15. St.  Twynnells Speed Limit sign – Claire Williams of Pembrokeshire County Council has 
organised monitoring equipment which has been completed in St.  Twynnells.   

16. Playground funding equipment and insurance – It was discussed that an application could 
be made to the National Lottery to purchase and install new play equipment in Castlemartin 
and a service level agreement is in process with Pembrokeshire County Council. The SLA is 
now in place with Pembrokeshire County Council. 

17. Bosherston No Coaches Sign - Rob Evans of Pembrokeshire County Council is Arranging 

for an unsuitable for coaches sign to be installed at the village end of the road to the beach. 

18. White Salt like substance fly tipped at Freshwater West - There has been a large amount 

of a white salt like substance fly tipped on the hill at Freshwater West leading towards Angle 

from Castlemartin.  Councillor Alderman will arrange to have a sample tested and remove 

the substance.  

19. Presence of elderly pedestrians – The community Council councillors are considering 

funding for indicate presence of elderly pedestrians.  Councillor Edward Morris is to enquire 

how much signs would cost. 

NEW CORRESPONDENCE 

New Correspondence –  

Email received from Lawrence harries of the bumblebee conservation organisation detailing a talk 

about the oil beetle in the Stackpole Centre on the 21st April at 10.30 am. 

Email from One Voice Wales detailing April, May training schedule. 

Email received from Emma Field regarding Woodland Creation. 

Email from Stuart Berry requesting a date to meet with the councillors. 

Pembrokeshire County Council Finance department detailing payment of precept. 

Email from David Edwards informing the councillors of the passing of councillor Peter Nicholas. 

Email from Pembrokeshire Coast National Park inviting Stackpole & Castlemartin community to join 

the PCNP Tree Planting to Commemorate the Pembrokeshire Coast National Park’s 70th 
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Anniversary in 2022. Respond to email requesting to come to meeting. Can come and talk to us at 

June or July meeting. 

Email from One Voice Wales informing he Wales Co-operative Centre has announced that it has 
changed its name to Cwmpas. 
Email from Pembrokeshire County Council detailing that an unsuitable for coaches’ sign will be 
installed on the road from the village of Bosherston to Broadhaven South. 
Email from Debbie James regarding the annual audit. 
Email from council studies at audit Wales requesting completion of a survey. 
Email from Pembrokeshire County Council detailing landscape architect services available. 
Email from Stuart Berry of PLANED detailing a sustainable future of Freshwater West survey. 
 

PLANNING 

 

There were no new planning applications received. 

 

AOB 

Councillor Billy Evans reported that the lighting bollards outside the bungalows in meadow bank are 

eon day and night and asked the clerk to report the matter to Pembrokeshire County Council. 

 

Next Meeting:  The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.  The council will next meet at St.  Twynnells 

Community Hall 13th of June 2022 at 7.30pm.  

 


